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ELECTRON IC BOARD MEETING

Housing and Community Development Division
Salt Lake City, Utah
MINUTES

January 13, 2016
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Welcome - The Olene Walker Housing Loan Fund (OWHLF) Electronic Board Meeting was held at 1385 South State Street – Conference Room 470 - Salt Lake City, Utah.  The meeting was called to order at 10:45 am, by Gloria Froerer, Vice-Chair.
Item 1:
Public Comment:
None
Item 2:
Wasatch Manor Apartments – Danville Development
Project is a 184-unit (88 studio, 70 1BR, 26 2BR) HUD 202 elderly/disabled 11-story high rise building originally constructed in 1967, and was approved for $1,964M of GE Capital/OWHLF funds on April 26, 2012 for replacement of building wide HVAC boiler/chiller system originally as a 2-year deferred construction loan, which has been extended a total of two additional years and is due in full on August 8, 2016.  Owner has paid off the original HUD 202 loan and is refinancing the project with a new RMCRC $4.8M first mortgage to pay off the HUD flexible subsidy loan and the balance remaining of the SLC RDA loan, and to update the 1987 era exterior of the building with new stucco and windows, but will not obtain sufficient funding from the refinance to pay off the entire OWHLF loan.  Owner is requesting to carry over $600,000 OWHLF loan balance remaining after payoff as a new fully amortizing second mortgage.

Staff’s recommendation is to fund $600,000 for 30 years at 1.5% as requested, with reserve for replacement, increased from $276.50 to $350 per unit in accordance with OWHLF Program Guidance and Rules.

Motion by Garret Bangerter and second by Mike Glenn to accept staff’s recommendation.  The motion carried unanimously.
An additional motion by Marty Henrie and second by Jon Warner to authorize Staff to pay back GE $982,000 plus interest in the event that the loan doesn’t close in a timely manner.  The motion carried unanimously.
Item #3 – Action Items – No actions items.
The next Olene Walker Housing Loan Fund Quarterly Board Meeting:  January 28, 2016.
Adjourn:      The meeting adjourned at 11:15 am.
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